Midway Heights

May 30, 2023

Robert Dugan

Chair, Board of Directors
Placer County Water Agency
PO Box 6570

Auburn, CA 95604

Dear Chair Dugan,

I represent the Board of Directors of the Midway Heights County Water District MHCWD).
This letter is to request that PCWA begin the process for exploring a consolidation between
MHCWD and PCWA. The Board’s interest in consolidation was piqued following a

presentation by PCWA staff regarding your agency’s recent acquisition of Weimar Water.

The MHCWD serves 500 customers over four square miles, employs a General Manager,
two field staff, and is governed by a five-member board of Directors. Although the District is
small, it is responsible for operating under the same guidelines as a much larger entity
regarding infrastructure maintenance and adherence to government regulations, without
the benefit of economy of scale.

At the request of the District, PCWA staff presented a detailed description of water system
consolidation at the Board’s May 18t meeting. Following the meeting, the members voted

unanimously to formally request that PCWA begin the initial steps of exploring
consolidation of our two systems.

Sincerely,

()

o //&x_,_-a

Pauline Nevins
President, Board of Directors
Midway Heights County Water District



